
 
LONDON BOROUGH OF HILLINGDON 

Statutory Notice 
Amalgamation of Grange Park Infant and Nursery School,  

Lansbury Drive, Hayes, UB4 8SF URN: 102433 and  
Grange Park Junior School, Lansbury Drive, Hayes, UB4 8SF, URN: 102432 

 
Part 1: Closure of Grange Park Infant and Nursery School  
(Maintained)  
Notice is given in accordance with The School  
Organisation (Establishment and Discontinuance of Schools)  
Regulations 2013 that the London Borough  
of Hillingdon is proposing to discontinue Grange Park Infant  
and Nursery School with effect from 31st August 2025. 
 
Part 2: Prescribed Alteration to Grange Park Junior School  
(Maintained)  
Notice is given in accordance with The School  
Organisation (Prescribed Alterations to Maintained Schools)  
(England) Regulations 2013 that the Governing Body of  
Grange Park Junior School is proposing to make prescribed  
alterations to Grange Park Junior School with effect from  
1st September 2025. The prescribed alterations proposed are: 

 Extend the age range of Grange Park Junior School to  
accommodate pupils from Nursery to Year 6. 

 Increase the total pupil numbers at Grange Park Junior  
School to 630 pupils. 

 
This Notice is an extract from the complete proposal, copies  
of which may be obtained from School Place Planning Team,  
Hillingdon Council, Civic Centre, 3N/01, High Street   
Uxbridge, UB8 1UW   
Email: schoolplaceplanning@hillingdon.gov.uk. 
Website: www.hillingdon.gov.uk/have-your-say  
 
Within four weeks from the date of publication of this proposal, 
any person may object to, support, or make comments on the proposal via 
School Place Planning Team, Hillingdon Council, Civic Centre,  
3N/01, High Street, Uxbridge, UB8 1UW  
Email: schoolplaceplanning@hillingdon.gov.uk 
 
Responses must be received by 7th March 2025 at 5pm. 
Signed: ABI PRESTON 
Date: 29th January 2025 


